



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 33: Week Beginning Monday 25th May

Reopening of School

There is ongoing consideration of international schools being able to open. There continues to be good news regarding the reduction of Covid-19 transmission in Thailand with very low numbers of new cases. We are expecting an announcement by the Thai cabinet on Tuesday regarding an opening on Monday 1 June. It is likely that anyone who is out of province in a high risk area such as Bangkok will need to self-quarantine for fourteen days before coming back to school. If we open we will be required to survey all members of the school community. Only children of families who meet the criteria will be able to come into school—this will be to avoid infection of the anyone else in the school community. This would apply for children, parents and other members of the household. I know that some people are out of area. If that is the case, it would be a good idea to return to Khao Yai so that your child(ren) may return to school as soon as possible once the school is given permission to reopen.



Primary

This week Kindergarten and Reception have been reading 'A Magic Muddle'. They wrote ingredients for a magic potion, took part in a magic potion science experiment and made a magic wand from natural materials. To the right is a display of the work completed by Year 1 as part of their online

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday 25h May - Friday 29nd May

Monday 25th May

Online learning

Tuesday 26th May

Online learning

Wednesday 27th May

Online learning

Thursday 28th May

Online learning

Friday 29th May

Online learning

learning. What amazing stories from everyone. The Year 2 children have also been working really hard. They were asked to answer the question, 'What is Art?' and have also written very well. Year 3 students have investigated the force of magnetism by identifying magnets used at home, finding magnetic and non-magnetic materials and testing the

strength of their different magnets using paperclips. We've hit the halfway mark for this final term and yes, the Year 4s have certainly been busy! They started their new unit in IPC titled 'Shake it!', which focuses on states of matter - solids, liquids and gases. The children enjoyed

watching their teacher 'embody' these three states. In mathematics, the children enjoyed working with capacities, converting millilitres to litres and vice versa. In English Year 4 began a new unit on fiction texts with a theme on 'friends'. The children gave some wonderful compliments to each other on a live discussion board. Year 5 have been working on vector art portraits. The students focused on the shades of colours and noted the effects of the light source hitting the object. After creating these portraits, students were able to use their new images in their blog profiles. Year 6 have again been working hard at their online learning. This week in IPC they have looked at water and air resistance and the children have been trying to do some experiments at home with parachutes and boats. In mathematics, they have continued their learning about geometry and the children have been working hard to understand the new and challenging concept of how to use Pi when calculating the circumference and area of circles. In English, they have been reading a new online book 'Sabryna and the River Spirit' and the children have been specifically working on similes, onomatopoeia, homophones, context and the characters feelings as the story progresses. As ever, Year 6 are a wonderful group of children and have been doing the best they can in their online learning.

Secondary Examination Week

The secondary examination week will take place the week beginning Tuesday 26 May. Students have been provided with a schedule of examinations, which they will be asked to do at home whilst being monitored by their teacher. They will then need to email the examination script back to their teacher immediately after the test finishes. These examinations would normally take place during the first week in June but we are hoping that we will be allowed to have our students back in school that week and will want to concentrate on lessons rather than an examination week!

reminder **Google Meet Rules** Be on time and prepared for your lesson Be in a well lit room, which is quiet and where you will not be interrupted. Do video calls from your desk or other appropriate location. No multi-tasking, we can see you. Look at your screen, pay attention to others and when speaking make sure to look at your camera. Undertake good etiquette as you would in a normal lesson. Eg. No eating. Consider posting your comment/question in the chat window. Have respect for each other.by not talking over others, removing any others from the meeting, or replacing any others sharing screen

May Half Term Holiday

Please remember that our long weekend half-term break is this weekend Saturday 23

May to Monday 25 May. There will be no lessons on Monday 25 May, which is a holiday. Primary lessons will be online and carrying on as usual from Tuesday 26 May whilst secondary will be undertaking their examination week—good luck to them all!

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2019-2020 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 33: วันจันทร์ที่ 25 พฤษภาคม 2563



การเปิดทำการของสถานศึกษา

รัฐบาลยังคงพิจารณาทบทวนความเป็นไปได้ในการอนุญาตให้โรงเรียนนานาชาติเปิดทำการตามปกติ ซึ่งในระหว่างนี้ได้มีรายงาน จำนวนผู้ติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา 2019 (Covid - 19) รายใหม่ในประเทศไทยลดน้อยลง

ในวันอังคารที่ 26 พฤษภาคม นี้ โรงเรียนฯ คาดหมายว่าจะทราบข้อสรุปจากรัฐบาลเพื่อเปิดทำการในวันที่ 1 มิถุนายน นี้ ดังนั้น นักเรียนผู้พักอาศัยอยู่ในเขตพื้นที่เสี่ยง เช่น กรุงเทพมหานคร จะต้องทำการกักตัวเป็นระยะเวลา 14 วัน ก่อนกลับเข้าเรียนตามปกติ โรงเรียนฯ จะสำรวจข้อมูลของผู้มีส่วนเกี่ยวข้องก่อนเปิดทำการ นักเรียนที่ผ่านระบบคัดกรองจะได้รับอนุญาตให้กลับเข้าเรียนในชั้น เรียนตามปกติ ทั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ ต้องดำเนินมาตรการด้านสุขอนามัยและความปลอดภัยกับผู้มีส่วนเกี่ยวข้องกับโรงเรียนฯ รวมไปถึง นักเรียนและผู้ปกครอง ตลอดจนสมาชิกท่านอื่นในครอบครัว เพื่อป้องกันการติดเชื้อในโรงเรียนฯ ดังนั้น การเดินทางกลับเขาใหญ่ เพื่อเตรียมความพร้อมล่วงหน้าสำหรับการกลับเข้าเรียนนั้นจึงเป็นแนวคิดที่ดีทีเดียว



ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน Kindergarten และ
Reception อ่านเรื่อง 'A Magic Muddle'
และเขียนส่วนผสมพิเศษ หรือ magic potion
ในงานทดลองวิทยาศาสตร์ และประดิษฐ์ไม้
กายสิทธิ์จากวัสดุธรรมชาติ

ภาพด้านขวานี้เป็นผลงานของนักเรียน Year 1

จากการเรียนออนไลน์ เด็กๆ เล่าเรื่องผ่านงานเขียนได้ยอดเยี่ยมมาก

นักเรียน Year 2 ก็เรียนรู้อย่างเข้มข้นเช่นกัน นักเรียนเขียนบรรยายคำตอบของคำถามที่ว่า 'What is Art?'

นักเรียน Year 3 นักเรียนสำรวจแรงของแม่เหล็กและค้นหาวัสดุที่ทั้งเป็นและไม่เป็นแม่เหล็กที่พบได้ภายในบ้าน จากนั้นลองใช้ลวดหนีบกระดาษทดสอบความ

แข็งแรงของแม่เหล็กแต่ละตัว ส่วนนักเรียน Year 4 เริ่มบทเรียนวิชา IPC เรื่อง 'Shake it' ซึ่งเน้นการเสริมสร้างความรู้ความเข้าใจเรื่องสถานะของสสาร ได้แก่ ของแข็ง ของเหลว และ

ก๊าซ นักเรียนสนุกกับวีดีโอที่ครูสาธิต 'embody' ของสสารแต่ละรูปแบบ ส่วนใหญ่วิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียน สนุกกับการฝึกแปลงหน่วยมิลลิลิตรเป็นลิตร ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนเริ่มบทอ่านนิยายตามธีม 'friends' นักเรียนต่างชื่นชมข้อดีของเพื่อนๆ ในระหว่างการเรียนออนไลน์

นักเรียน Year 5 ฝึกการสร้างเวกเตอร์ภาพคนเหมือน โดยเน้นการเลือกใช้เฉดสีและเงาสะท้อนเมื่อแสงตก กระทบวัตถุ เมื่อเสร็จเรียบร้อยแล้วนักเรียนจะนำผลงานไปเก็บใน bloo ของตนเอง ต่อไป

นักเรียน Year 6 ทุ่มเทกับเรียนออนไลน์มาก ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียนเรียนวิชา IPC เกี่ยวกับน้ำและแรงต้านของ อากาศ และทำการทดลองเกี่ยวกับร่มชูชีพและเรือเองที่บ้าน ส่วนในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียนยังคงเรียนรู้เรื่อง เลขาคณิตอย่างต่อเนื่อง และยังฝึกใช้ค่าไพน์ในการคำนวณหาพื้นที่วงกลมด้วย ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนอ่าน หนังสือออนไลน์เรื่อง 'Sabryna and the River Spirit' และศึกษาเกี่ยวกับคำอุปมาอุปไมย คำเลียนเสียง ธรรมชาติ คำพ้องเสียง บริบทและอารมณ์ของตัวละครในการสร้างเค้าโครงเรื่อง กล่าวได้ว่า นักเรียน Year 6 ทุกคนตั้งใจเรียนออนไลน์อย่างเต็มที่

สัปดาห์การสอบสำหรับนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยม

นักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมจะสอบปลายภาคตั้งแต่วันอังคารที่ 26 พฤษภาคม เป็นต้นไป นักเรียนจะได้รับตาราง สอบและทำข้อสอบจากที่บ้าน โดยจะมีครูคอยควบคุมการสอบด้วย นักเรียนจะส่งคำตอบทางอีเมลหลังจากหมด เวลาสอบทันที

โดยปกติแล้วการสอบปลายภาคจะมีขึ้นในสัปดาห์แรกของเดือนมิถุนายน แต่หากโรงเรียนฯ สามารถเปิดทำสอน ในชั้นเรียนตามปกติในช่วงเวลาดังกล่าวได้แล้วนั้น นักเรียนควรจะมีสมาธิกับการเรียนรู้ในชั้นเรียนมากกว่าการ ทำข้อสอบ!





วันจันทร์ที่ 25 - วันศุกร์ที่ 29 พฤษภาคม

วันจันทร์ที่ 25 พฤษภาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันอังคารที่ 26 พฤษภาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันพุธที่ 27 พฤษภาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 28 พฤษภาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันศุกร์ที่ 29 พฤษภาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์



1.นักเรียนต้องลงชื่อเข้าใช้โปรแกรมตรงต่อเวลาที่กำหนดในแ

 นักเรียนต้องลงชื่อเข้าใช้โปรแกรมตรงต่อเวลาที่กำหนดในแต่ละ รายวิชา

 นักเรียนควรอยู่ในห้องที่เงียบและไม่มีสิ่งรบกวนในขณะที่เข้าใช้งาน
 เปิดการใช้งานวีดีโอคอล โดยวางอุปกรณ์บนโต๊ะหรือเลือกสถานที่ที่ เหมาะสม

4.หลีกเลี่ยงการเปิดใช้งานโปรแกรมอื่นๆ เพื่อให้ครูมองเห็นนักเรียน ผ่านโปรแกรมซึ่งนักเรียนควรอยู่หน้าจอ ตั้งใจฟังในขณะที่ครูบรรยาย และมองไปที่กล้องในขณะที่พูด

 พึงรักษามารยาทพื้นฐานเช่นเดียวกับการปฏิบัติในชั้นเรียนตามปกติ ยกตัวอย่างเช่น ไม่รับประทานอาหารขณะเรียน

พึงระวังการแสดงความคิดเห็น หรือตั้งคำถามในกล่องข้อความ
 ให้เกียรติผู้อื่น ไม่พูดแทรกผู้อื่น ไม่ลบชื่อผู้อื่นออกจากโปรแกรม

ุหรือไม่แชร์หน้าจอในระหว่างที่ผู้อื่นแชร์อยู่

การเปิดครึ่งภาคเรียนที่ 3 ในเดือนพฤษภาคม

โรงเรียนฯ หยุดครึ่งภาคเรียน ตั้งแต่วันเสาร์ที่ 23 ถึงวันจันทร์ที่ 25 พฤษภาคมนี้ โดยจะมีไม่การเรียนการสอนออนไลน์ในวันจันทร์ที่ 25 พฤษภาคมนี้ นักเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษาจะเริ่มเรียนในวันอังคารที่ 26 พฤษภาคม ในขณะที่นักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาเริ่มทำการสอบ ขอให้ทุกคนโชคดี!

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่